Clarifications on Call for Proposals
As indicated in the call for proposals guideline, UNODC has received communications on some issues that need clarification within the set deadline of 25 August 2024. 
Accordingly, UNODC considered the issues and provided clarification notes in the following table. 
UNODC would like to remind all interested applicants that the due date for submission of application is 16 September 2024
	Issues submitted by potential applicants for clarification
	Clarification and guidance

	“To what extent are we expected to provide detailed information about affiliate institutions (co-applicants)? Where is the appropriate place to provide detailed information about affiliate institutions (co-applicants)? Are we expected to attach registration certificates or establish legislation and other supportive documents about affiliate institutions (co-applicants)?”
	Applications involving more than one partner (co-applicants) are not allowed under this Call for Proposals. Whereas the applicant may work in partnership with other organizations for the implementation of the proposed activities, UNODC will sign the agreement with the applicant who will be fully responsible and accountable towards UNODC for the implementation of the agreed activities and accomplishing the agreed results. The applicant must be directly responsible for the management of the project (e.g. not acting as an intermediary). 
Under section 2.9/Role of key stakeholders in the project proposal, the applicant can describe how they will work in partnership with other entities.

	 “Are we expected to attach supportive documents for all PSEA standards, or simply fill the form without attaching supportive documents?”
	Yes, supportive documentation must be attached as evidence for the PSEA self-assessment responses.

	“One of your established eligibility criteria states that in addition to other requirements, the applicant must have been involved in a legal aid services provision for at least three years.

What would be the response from your organization if the CSO enthusiastically submits the proposal for this call despite having no prior experience in this field by virtue of the CSO having participated and well experienced in the implementation of both the development and emergency response programs in the target regions?”
	Prior experience of at least three years implementing activities in the area of legal literacy, legal aid and legal assistance is considered as a ‘mandatory’ requirement for submitting a project proposal. If the organization does not meet this requirement, the proposal will be rejected on the basis of not meeting one of the eligibility criteria as part of the eligibility assessment and will not be evaluated further.   

	“Where do we find the editable version of the documents?”
	The call for proposals already published included editable versions of -
· Project proposal application form (template provided).
· Project budget (template provided).
·  Signed declaration (template provided)
Please refer to the call for proposal documents in the following link: (https://www.unodc.org/easternafrica/en/Stories/unodc-ethiopia-open-call-for-proposals.html)


	“How can we register at the UN Partner Portal registration?”
	For more detailed guidance, on UN Partners Portal registration please consider the video tutorial: https://supportcso.unpartnerportal.org/hc/en-us/articles/360004110374-Registration





